The Walker Township Supervisors met on Monday, December 3, 2018 at the Walker Township Municipal Building for their monthly meeting. Martin Dreibelbis called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Supervisors Casner and Wagner were present. The minutes of the November 5, 2018 meeting were approved as presented.

The Walker Township Supervisors would like to thank Mrs. Shirley Saner for taking over the secretarial duties in November 2018 while the secretary was away.

VISITORS: None present.

OLD BUSINESS: The hearing for Ray Leonard was continued to January 15, 2019.

ZONING: By motion of Mr. Casner, seconded by Mr. Wagner and carried it was resolved to approve the following permits as presented by Mr. David Yohn: Richard Paden (land use) and Annette Lingle (land use).

SECRETARY: Attended the Recreation Board meeting, completed minutes, park calendar, Fire Contracts and met with Ricoh to fix scanner.

ROADS: A tree was dropped on the guiderail at the Shirk and Moore Roads intersection. A radius guiderail will be ordered to repair.

ORDINANCES: None.

<u>FINANCES</u>: By motion of Mr. Dreibelbis, seconded by Mr. Wagner and carried it was resolved to adopt the 2019 budget (resolution 12-1). The budget reported estimated revenues of \$572,654 and estimated expenditures of \$662,904. The 2019 Fire Contracts in the amount of \$19,529.25 were approved by motion of Mr. Casner, seconded by Mr. Wagner and carried.

PARK: The park mower will be sent to Landpro for service.

<u>NEW BUSINESS</u>: By motion of Mr. Dreibelbis, seconded by Mr. Wagner and carried it was resolved to encumber the 2018 county aid in the amount of \$4165.99. This amount will be applied to the 2019 road construction project.

SUBDIVISIONS: A subdivision was approved for Amos Kanagy by motion of Mr. Wagner, seconded by Mr. Casner and carried.

<u>BILLS</u>: By motion of Mr. Casner, seconded by Mr. Wagner and carried it was resolved to approve the monthly bills paid with checks 13480 through 13523 and #685 from Mexico Street Light fund. An EFT was approved in the amount of \$3,687.06 for November and December payroll taxes. An EFT was approved in the amount of \$70.00 for Centurylink.

By motion of Mr. Wagner, seconded by Mr. Casner and carried it was resolved to adjourn at 8:05 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Baillie, Secretary